
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

January 17, 2023 
 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Mr. Woodruff: 
 
The tariff sheets listed below issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or the 
Company) were filed as a revision of Schedule No. 6, Schedule of Rates for Electricity, on December 21, 2022: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 2nd Revised Sheet No. 77 1st Revised Sheet No. 77 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 77.1 1st Revised Sheet No. 77.1  
  

The filing was assigned tracking number JE-2023-0112. On January 17, 2023, Sheet No. 77.1 was substituted. 
The tariff sheets were issued December 21, 2022 to become effective on and after January 20, 2023.   
 
Ameren Missouri is experiencing and managing several supply chain related issues.  In particular, certain 
metering transformers (current transformers and potential transformers) have had their delivery dates to 
Ameren Missouri delayed and rescheduled resulting in Ameren Missouri being unable to provide customer 
requested new or expanded service to certain non-residential customers.  In these instances, the actual service 
to the customer could be physically provided if Ameren Missouri were permitted to do so on an unmetered 
estimated basis temporarily, subject to adjustment.  This supply problem is expected to be short-term in nature.  
 
The purpose of the proposed tariff revisions are to modify the temporary service provisions such that service to 
new non-residential customers can commence using estimated billing determinants in cases where the 
customer requested new or upgraded service is being delayed by insufficient stock of metering transformers.  
Customers receiving this form of service will be converted to standard metered service as equipment becomes 
available. 
 
These proposed tariff sheets have been shared with Commission Staff and the comments received were 
incorporated prior to this filing and the substituted Sheet No. 77.1. Commission Staff requested that tracking 
number JE-2023-0112 be associated with an "ET" case for the purpose of creating a repository for future 
reporting while allowing the tariffs to become effective on the proposed date of January 20, and therefore, 
Ameren Missouri is submitting the tariff sheets and this letter to open a new "ET" docket. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jermaine Grubbs 
Jermaine Grubbs 
Corporate Counsel 


